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Mr. Chairman

Excellencies

Distinguished delegates

Ladies and gentlemen

I wish to begin my intervention by congratulating you, Mr. Chairman, on your excellent chairmanship. I am also thankful to the Director General and the WTO Secretariat for the excellent arrangements of this Conference.

Allow me to join other ministers to applaud our friends Samoa, Vanuatu, Montenegro, and Russian Federation in joining the house. In this light, let me reassure that the government of Lao PDR attaches the highest importance and is committed to the integration into the multilateral trading system as one of the national’s priorities. This has reflected in our maximum speed on WTO accession negotiations, as we are now at our final juncture: drafting the Working Party Report and completed market access negotiations with almost all bilateral partners. 
Mr. Chairman,
On this occasion, I would like to underscore that Lao PDR fully supports the statements of Bangladesh on behalf of Least Developed Countries group and Indonesia on behalf of ASEAN. Lao PDR as an acceding LDC welcomes the draft Decision on LDC Accession (WT/COMTD/LDC/19) as a positive result for the 8th Ministerial Conference. This addresses relevant issues for acceding LDCs in particular the need to operationalize the 2002 Decision on Accession of LDCs with benchmarks for goods and for services market access negotiations. 
Lao PDR is no different from other LDCs that are heavily reliant on an agricultural economy and facing the supply-side constraints. Therefore, improving our productive capacity and competitiveness with the assistance of our development partners is of significant importance. Recognizing all these factors, Lao PDR is pursing trade integration as the cornerstone of our national agenda. Lao PDR has therefore put tremendous efforts in its reform that would enable its economy and people to meaningfully benefit from integration into the global economy. 
In this light, Lao PDR is thankful to technical assistance provided for this effort by development partners, including under the Enhanced Integrated Framework, Aid for Trade, and other bilateral initiatives. Lao PDR calls for full support and further technical assistance to accelerate its WTO accession process at the finalized phase and enable it to fully implement its membership commitments.
Thank you
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